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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF LEA

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Hobbs Municipal Schoois

A regular meeting of the Board of Education of Hobbs Municipal
Schools was held at the Administrative Office on Tuesday, February

12, 2019

Members Present

Gary Eidson, Board President

Peggy Appleton, Board Vice-President
Patricia D. Jones, Board Secretary
Joseph Caideron, Board Member
Terry O'Brain, Board Member

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Eidson, at 6:00 p.m.

Courtney Whitley — came before the Board to speak about the
heavy traffic/parking around the homes in the neighborhood by the
high school. The students at HHS are parking around her house and
others in the neighborhood. When checking these vehicles, out of
100 cars, only 10 had the HHS parking sticker on the car. She and
those in this neighborhood would like for the schools to heip in trying
to get the students to park where they need to park. Ms. Whitley
would like insurance and licensing not to be an issue in order to geta
parking sticker....as many parents can't afford the insurance. She
also asked about the parking area around Watson Stadium. The
neighborhood is concerned about so many vehicles parked around
their homes during the day...service people can't even get to the
necessary homes they need to get to because of all the students
parking on the street instead of at the high school.

Mrs. Appleton, seconded by Mrs. Jones, moved to approve the
agenda for February 12, 2019. Motion carried.

Mrs. Appleton, seconded by Mrs. Jones, moved to approve the
minutes of the Regular Board Meeting of January 15, 2019.. Motion
carried.

Mrs. Cooper explained about the Spelling Bee for this school year.
The District will have three students attending and participating.

Winner: Ishana SaraKanti, 4" Grade, Stone Elementary
18t Runner-Up: Nathaniel Thornell, 7" Grade, Houston Middle
2n Runner-Up: Andrew Ceniseros, 8" Grade, Highland Middle

Mr. Hawkins presented the Human Resources Report.

Mr. Strickland provided updates on the present projects within the
District.

Mr. Parks presented the K-3 Mobility Report for the District.

Mr. Calderon, seconded by Mr. O'Brian, moved to approve the
expenditures for January, 2019.. Motion carried.
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Mr. Calderon, seconded by Mr. O'Brian, moved to approve the
Investments for January, 2019. Motion carried.

Mr. Calderon, seconded by Mr. O'Brian, moved to approve the
following BARS:

1) Athletics — Increase

2) Transportation — Increase

3) Carl Perkins — Transfer

4) Carl Perkins - Special Project — Initial Budget
5) Carl Perkins - Increase

Mr. Parks presented an update regarding the Legislature and Career
Tech.

1) State Basketball Tournament — March 12-16, 2019
(Albugquerque)

2) Regular Board Meeting — March 19, 2019

3) Spring Break — March 25-29, 2019 (HMS Schools Closed)

Mr. Calderon, seconded by Mr. O'Brain, moved to approve the

adjournment of the Regular Board Meeting of February 12, 2019, at
7:07 p.m. Motion carried.

Gary Eidson, Board President
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